
From: Lewis-Pickett, Linda <llewis-pickett@aamva.org>
To: AAMVA BoardBoardOfDirectors@aamva.org

Date: 10/27/2005 8:44:21 PM
Subject: FW: HAZMAT Hearing

Attachments: Invite Lewis-Pickett.pdf

I mentioned the upcoming testimony in the last Board/CEO Exchange.  Attached is the formal letter of 
invitation.  Staff is currently working on the testimony.  I will include the testimony in the next 
communication.  Also, we are preparing the Executive Committee meeting minutes.  Our discussions 
included an expanded distribution of the Board/CEO Exchange communication to all administrators.
  So, tomorrow's communication will include a new title, "Administrators/CEO Exchange."  Any 
confidential information I need to share with the board will be sent as a targeted email communication 
to the board.
 
 

Linda Lewis-Pickett 

President & CEO 

American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators 

4301 Wilson Boulevard, 4th Floor 

Arlington, VA  22203 

703 908-5766 (tel) 

703 908-2851 (fax) 

-----Original Message-----

From: Wolfsohn, Tom 

Sent:  Thursday, October 27, 2005 12:07 PM

To: Lewis-Pickett, Linda

Cc: King, Jason; Walker, Pam; Cashin, Cian; Clague, Melissa

Subject: FW: HAZMAT Hearing


Thomas E. Wolfsohn

Senior Vice President, Government

 Affairs and Communications

AAMVA

4301 Wilson Boulevard

Suite 400

Arlington, VA 22203 - 1867

703-908-5791 - voice

703-908-5793 - fax

twolfsohn@aamva.org


  
-----Original Message-----

From: Marchand, Sterling [mailto:Sterling.Marchand@mail.house.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, October 27, 2005 11:49 AM

To: Wolfsohn, Tom

Subject: HAZMAT Hearing


Attached is the signed letter.   Please let me know if you have any other questions.
 
Thanks.
 
 
 
____________________________________________________
Sterling A. Marchand

mailto:Lewis-Pickett,%20Linda%20%3Cllewis-pickett@aamva.org%3E
mailto:BoardOfDirectors@aamva.org


Professional Staff
 
Committee on Homeland Security
U.S. House of Representatives
LA-202 Library of Congress, Adams Building
101 Independence Avenue, SE
Washington, D.C. 20540
Phone: (202) 226-8417
Fax:      (202) 226-3399
http://homelandsecurity.house.gov/
 

http://homelandsecurity.house.gov/

